## GERMAN TOWNSHIP ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES FEBRUARY 2, 2016

The advisory board meeting for German Township was called to order at 6:00 P.M. Board members present were Chairman, James Pepple, Doloris Schosker and Trustee, Thomas McClanahan. Guests are Tom Zmyslo, Dave Cherrone, Chuck Schosker and Teresa McClanahan. There was no Secretary Report.

Dave Cherrone gave a report on the two house fires in our neighborhood. Tom Zmyslo was asking about the water flow to the house in Portage Woods. Dave explained how the use of tankers and port-a-tanks work in order to keep a steady flow of water.

C & S Masonry Restoration proposal completed the 1st phase on Saturday 1-27-16. We paid \$1851.00 which was after they deducted \$2974.00. The next phase will be in 2017. Tom Zmyslo ask about Phyllis Barkley having this done before, but Tom McClanahan said they only did miner repairs.

The bathroom floors will be retiled. The ceiling tile will be replaced throughout the building.

We recieved another \$1000.00 grant from the Matt and Linda Radecki Foundation from Redman, Washington. Last year it was used all twelve months for Donna's Care Basket and a small gift for Healthwin.

The Community Building was checked by the Food Bank as a once a month pick-up site for residents to bring their own bags and get food. We were not picked this time. Maybe in the future.

We recieved our TA-7 report for 2015.

Rentals for January were good. We recieved \$580 in rental fees.

We are required to post a one year bond with the state. Before it was every five years.

The next meeting will be February 16, 2016. Doloris made a motion to adjourn. Jim seconded it and the meeting adjourned at 7:15 P.M.

Doloris Schosker

Secretary, Keta Johnson

hairman, James Pepple